March 14, 2020

TO ALL THE PARISHIONERS OF St. Peter Catholic Church, AMERICAN FORK:

A blessed and peaceful day to all of you.

In line with the mandates of the Diocese of Salt Lake City under the leadership of Most Rev. Oscar Solis, DD - Bishop of Salt Lake City, all Church’s activities that includes the weekend and weekday Masses, Religious Education classes, Station of the Cross, group meetings, confessions and other church related activities are all cancelled. This is in line with the pandemic (Corona Virus or Covid 19) that we are facing as a nation and the world in general. The safety of all is a priority and so congregations of any sort are strictly prohibited. And so, the Office of the Diocese encourages all members to watch on local channels and cable channels the celebration of the Mass this coming Sundays. Please do also refrain from traveling as much as you can because we do not know the extend of the virus that can affect others easily. We encourage you all to continue praying for the safety of all, and that the medical community will be able to find medicine to battle the spread of the virus that has affected many lives and families already. 

As of the moment, the church of St. Peter will be opened everyday from 10am to 5pm. And if you have any inquiry or question please call the parish office: 801-756-7771. Or you can email me at arieldurian@yahoo.com for more questions.

Again, let us invoke the Holy Spirit to protect us and keep us all away from harm and danger, and may the Blessed Virgin Mary enrobed us always with her maternal love. In Jesus’ name, we ask. Amen.

Fr. Ariel Durian
Administrator
St. Peter Catholic Church
American Fork, UT
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